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Healthcare and the medical fraternity have been forever
changed by COVID-19.We may have made great advances
and discoveries in medical sciences in the 2Ist century.
However, the arrival of this novel coronavirus has stressed
the global health system to near breaking point. In the
case of COVID-19, we have had to resurrect the age-old
public health measures like hand washing, social distancing,
and the wearing of masks in order to contain and reduce
the spread of the disease. Some in our community have
found these measures onerous and unacceptable, measures
that are now the mainstay of our defenses in this public
health emergency. Thankfully, there is evidence that these
measures are effective in our fight against COVID-19, and
this is very encouraging for the majority who have doggedly
followed these measures.

As we enter into the 9th month of this pandemic, many
of us are already feeling the fatigue of this long drawn
battle. Thankfully, with the proliferation of social media, we
have been able to keep in touch with and support each
other during this crisis as never before.The ability to share
experiences, to know that we are all going through the same
challenges brings much needed relief. We need to be ever
mindful of the need for selfcare, as well as the mental and
physical well-being of our colleagues. We need to stay the
course and support one another, as this current situation
will need time to resolve.

What lasting effect will COVID-19 have on our medical
education? Perhaps, as suggested by Prof Tikki Pangestu,
Prof Chen Zhi Xiong and Prof Chong Yap Seng of YLLSOM
in Training doctors for a post-pandemic world(), there may
need to be shift in focus in medical training. The “narrow
view of clinical competence ..... will not be enough”, and a
more holistic view, with critical thinking and a global mindset
may well be needed as we step into a post-pandemic world.
Last, but not least, we need a healthy dose of empathy and
humility as we seek to guide the education of our trainees.
| couldn't agree more.

This issue’s articles focus on the experiences of our FPs
during this COVID-19 period. We report on Temasek
Foundation’s Pilot providing Swab Booths for our GPs.
Dr Michael Lim interviewed Dr Gregory Ko and A/Prof
Tan Boon Yeow on their “primary care experience during
Pandemic”. Dr Aziz of his experience at Singapore Expo.
Dr Charity Low reported on the use of Zoom teaching for
medical students, as well as CME webinars. Dr Lois Hong
gives some tips for communicating with migrant workers,
and Dr Ng Liling reports on the new normal in community
hospitals. These articles are most insightful, and show the
depth and breadth of the substantial contribution of our
FPs and GPs in fighting COVID-19.We are most grateful for
their sharing, and | hope that you will, like me, find within
them precious nuggets to take away.
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